
 

Important Notice 
Division of Bridges 

Williamsburg Bridge 
Contract No. BRC 253CC 

August 14 - August 15, 2010 
 

Contract  #8 – BRC253CC Brooklyn & Manhattan August 2010 
 
On Saturday August 14th and Sunday August 15th the NYC Department of Transportation, 
Division of Bridges, will continue work under Contract No.8 on the Williamsburg Bridge. This 
work continues the replacement of an overhead beam at the Brooklyn Tower that has been 
damaged by repeated commercial vehicle impacts.  The new beam will be elevated reducing the 
potential for further damage.  This work requires South Outer Roadway lane closures for safe 
and prompt completion. Two flaggers will be posted at the Manhattan Plaza to ensure Brooklyn 
bound trucks follow the detour route to Manhattan Bridge.   
 
There will be no impact to cyclists or pedestrians during this phase of work 
 

South Roadway Closures Schedule on Williamsburg Bridge                                     
(Weather Permitting) 

Dates                  Times                                                Lane Configurations 
 
Sat 8/14   4:00 AM to 8:00 PM      2 Brooklyn bound lanes closed on south outer roadway 
Sun 8/15  4:00 AM to 8:00 PM      2 Brooklyn bound lanes closed on south outer roadway 
 

During this period all Brooklyn bound trucks will be detoured to the 
Manhattan Bridge 

 

Mitigation Measures  
To minimize the impact of this project on motorist and nearby communities, NYCDOT will 
implement measures that include: additional traffic enforcement agents, 24hr tow truck 
operation, and advance notification via Variable Message Signs throughout Brooklyn and 
Manhattan.  
 
For all NYC non-emergency services, including inquiries and complaints, dial 311. Be prepared 
to give the following information so your call can be directed properly: your name and borough; 
the project number – BRC 253CC and a return phone number.  You may also call Community 
Liaison Lee Wilson at (646) 552-3318 


